
Note to self, six post it size lessons from two high-impact entrepreneurs. This is 
Note to self, a series of mini lessons from two high impact entrepreneurs to their 
former present and future selves. Grab your sticky notes and listen up. I'm Haley 
Thomas, business and mindset coach for first generation entrepreneurs.

And I'm Nicola Brown, CEO of Kokoro, a personalized care ecosystem, advancing whole 
person care by providing biofeedback tech solutions. Our goal is to provide tangible
resources for entrepreneurs that you jot down on a sticky note and tap into in 10 
minutes or less. Let's get into it.

Welcome to Episode One of Note to self, Nicola, I'm so excited for this. And the 
rails. Yeah, so the first thing we want to talk about is this concept that Nicola 
and I came up with, called Confidence regression. We were chit chatting, because we 
both serve people in slightly different ways. But very complementary ways, I think, 
around building up self confidence. I know for the folks that I work with are first 
generation entrepreneurs. And so a lot of times they're questioning whether or not 
they can do something like if they're allowed to and working on building up their 
confidence to do new and different things and to ask for what they need and what 
they want. And so their confidence is coming, kind of being built brick by brick, 
but the thing that I don't think it's talked about a lot is regression, and the fact
that that's not wrong, what are your thoughts?

So like, when you're journeying and the folks that we're working with, as you're 
navigating your journey, you realize, hey, something not me back. And you think you 
went back to where you started. But actually, you're a whole different person. And 
so, in that moment, the person that you are, is actually the person that you need to
be to navigate and traverse. But if you regress back to your past self, then that's 
where the challenge comes in. And so when you think about confidence, regression, 
think about it as confidence isn't a linear path that you jump on, and you have for 
forever. Competence is something that you are building over time. And at some 
points, you take steps back, so that you can move forward, just like in your 
business. Sometimes you cut programs so that you can launch that amazing new thing. 
Yeah.

So some practical examples of that. Nicole and I when we were talking how give us 
example of like, if you meet with your coach or coach that you've been meeting with 
regularly, or have been doing this kind of self introspection and building up your 
self confidence on the regular, you might get to a situation like let's say you meet
with your coach on Tuesday. And then on Friday, you meet with a bunch of investors 
and by Saturday, find out that they don't want to fund your business that feels like
garbage. And it is a significant hit to your confidence. Now, if you don't 
understand that, like confidence, regression is a thing that you might experience. 
There's, I think there's two versions of this too. There's like little regression 
where it might be like a chink in your armor, when you know that confidence is not 
linear and like, oh, okay, that was a hit to my confidence. I'm gonna be okay, I'm 
gonna go take care of myself and like, brick back up. Yes, I'm resilient, right? You
build up resiliency, that's the word to like, take that hit and keep moving forward.
But if you don't kind of understand this, then it's like, oh, that hit me. I'm way 
back to square one. And I have



a lover, my emotion, my emotions are wreaking havoc. And part of the confidence 
regression is realizing that your emotions are always with you. And so as a result, 
it's taking stock of what you're learning about you. And that moment as your 
journey.

Yeah, we titled The series Note to self. And so I think one of the reasons we're 
talking about this is because you and I have probably both experienced Yeah, moments
of like, moments of failure, where we have both utilized and noticed our resiliency 
and we're able to like be in it and be with like those crappy feelings and moments 
where we've had major confidence regression. Like, I'm not gonna lie every time I 
launch a new thing that feels very different. I'm like, I don't know how to coach I 
don't I've never heard this. Yes, like, I don't know how to do anything. I don't do 
should I even business I should get a job. My brain goes a wire. And honestly, it 
takes me some time and I even tell clients when you're launching a new thing like 
give yourself at least a week or two just to like, freak out about it for a while,

freak out about it, write things and acknowledge the feelings that you're freaking 
out about. Because sometimes it's giving information not even sometimes, also times,
it's giving you knowledge. And so if you take that knowledge and apply it, then you 
are able to navigate through instead of trying to bypass what you're feeling of 
like, gotta get it done. So in launching new programs, also big in time, for that 
confidence boost, as well as the confidence regression, because it's a natural flow 
of life. When I think about my experience with it, it's thinking about, should I do 
a thing, and some people may validate it, like Haley talks about with regards to the
fundraising journey, some people may validate your baby that is your business, and 
other people are like, Nah, not interested. And when someone calls your baby ugly, 
that is confidence regression. Because you're like, Is this okay? But nonetheless, 
you are able to traverse that. And you have the tools to navigate that by knowing in
advance the knowledge boosts that you'll get by looking at it and reflecting.

Yeah, so what are some of the tools that you use? And I'll answer first, what are 
some of the tools you use to manage the light? It's like you take a step forward, my
experience and confidence, regression, lean on the resilience and go forward again. 
So like, what kind of tools do you use to navigate that? Personally, I do a lot of a
lot of writing, like a lot of brain dumping, without censoring myself at all. And I 
just like, let it go. And it is ugly, it is not neat. It is not like something I'm 
gonna like, share far and wide. But I trust myself, and I can trust myself with my 
emotions, to just like, dump out. I mean, anything that I can think of about that 
thing, it all comes out, and then I can look at it and like, okay, that's what's in 
there. What would you like to do next, with this information, Haley,

I do something quite similar, especially if that then happens throughout the float 
that thereafter, I don't put it off. Because what I found is that I then carry that 
energy into any other conversations that I have that day. So in that moment, and do 
that brain dump as quickly as possible. So the tool that supports that is on my 
schedule, time blocking, that there is space after every conversation, just in case,
because we know that it can happen. We just can't predict when so ensuring that I 
have the schedule placed by time block, I'm able to always know, okay, if this goes 
left, I can take a brain dump moment and process through what transpired, and then 
go to my next.



That is an excellent and very practical application of this of just like Yeah, 
whenever you're having big conversations, just go ahead and add a 20 minute break 
after, right? I'm sure in one of these sessions, we're going to talk about personal 
boundaries. And that's one of those things that I think can feel a little like, 
well, I've got a lot to do, and people need things from me. But it's when you don't 
acknowledge this pattern. Again, it's a pattern the same way that the water goes out
in the water comes in on the shores of the ocean. It's like when you don't 
acknowledge it, it gets all bottled up. And the regression is like a big regression,
versus like, oh, just

you've been shaking up. And at some point, it will

explode. And you get to decide like, you can like open that lid and like let it fizz
off a little bit like little by little or you can just try to take the whole lid off
and shoot sort of everywhere. Yeah. And we don't want that for you. So our big 
takeaway from this episode is just that confidence is not linear, and it goes 
forward and comes back. And your job as an entrepreneur is to think about and make 
room for this process. So that is something that I wish my earlier my career sound 
would have known for sure. Do you have any final words on this confidence regression
concept? Yeah. Awesome. All right. We will see you all on the next episode. Thanks. 
Thank you for listening to this episode. One year from now you can find the show 
notes and all the links we mentioned at brainspace optimized comm slash podcast and 
if you want to chat me up about all things entrepreneurship, then head to brainspace
optimized comm and join my email list. This is where we have rich conversations 
about the experience of business ownership. It's thoughtful, it's funny, I like 
getting responses and chatting with you all it's a good time. Lastly, you can find 
me on Instagram at brainspace optimized and we'll see you in the next episode.


